
Town of Washington


Board of Selectmen







MINUTES  

                                                                                  February 7, 2013
1.0       ASSEMBLY 
1.1      Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton and Tom Marshall 

1.3  Visitors: Jim Berry 

2.0       MINUTES


Marshall motioned to approve the minutes of the January 31, 2013. Eastman seconded the motion. 


All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -         

February 9th- Budget Hearing and Bond Hearing 2PM at the Town Hall

February 12th – 6PM School Budget Hearing at the Washington Elementary School in the multipurpose room, snow date is the 13th at the same time 

February 13th – Park and Recreation 6:00PM at the Town Hall  

February 23rd -24th Fire Department Fishing Derby at the lodge 

February 23rd – Winter Meetinghouse Farmers’ Market 9-12PM inside the Town Hall, the Washington Rescue 2nd Annual Whoopie Pie Contest, information at the Town Hall and the General Store 

March 2nd – Meet the Candidates Night 7PM at the Town Hall, the Fire Auxiliary will provide light refreshments 

Did You Know? 

Sarah Holdner is participating in aN at Sea Program she can get letters by c/o ssv Harvey gamage PO Box 220 Damaris Cotta, ME 04543

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS
3.1  David Janelle, TM#20-139, Highland Haven Road, requesting a permit to construct a shed dormer totaling 408 square feet. Eaton reviewed the permit and found that the setbacks were not affected by the construction. Eaton motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #13004 was approved. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1  Lola Allen sent in a check to reserve the lodge. (See 9.1) 

4.2  John Corrigan came in and provided the Selectmen with a rescue squad pay and compensation program. The Selectmen reviewed and agreed with the revisions. 

4.3 Paul Cordeiro asked Eaton questions regarding merged lots on Valley Road. Some of the properties on Valley Road many years ago were merged by the Town for convenience the Assessor’s are addressing this issue and if they were not merged in the next few months the property owners will be billed for each tract. 

4.4 Dan McClure asked Eaton about subdivision regulations in regards to a property on Valley Road. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS  

5.1 Arline France and Kathy Atkins:


5.1.1. Provided the Selectmen with a copy of the timber tax levy for April 1, 2012 to March 31, 2013. 

5.2 Chief Marshall: 


5.2.1. Provided the Selectmen with a copy of the calls for service for the month of January. 

5.3 Sandra Poole: 


5.3.1. Dropped off a copy of the list of candidates running for office. See below. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 


6.1 Jim Berry asked the Selectmen to sign a letter of support considering that the Town of Washington is part of the Capital Area Public Health Network (CAPHN) we are fully supporting the Granite United Way’s proposal to the New Hampshire Department of Health and Human Services for the coordination of the CAPHN program. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1 An email from the Newport Food Pantry requesting the Selectmen include an appropriation in this years budget. – Filed for budgeting 

7.2 Invoice from J&N Landscaping & Tree Service LLC. – Approved and forwarded to Dagesse 

7.3 Application from Lola Allen for the use of the lodge. – (See 9.1) 

7.4 A copy of The New Hampshire Civil Engineer – Forward to Thayer 

7.5 A copy of Legislative Bulletin – Public reading file 

7.6 A copy of UVLSRPC winter 2013 newsletter- Filed 

7.7 A copy of The Source, winter 2013- Filed 

7.8 A copy of Town Meeting and School Meeting Handbook – Filed 

7.9 Email from Danielle Jackson forwarding her comments regarding a Town Hall office employee- The Selectmen reviewed Ms. Jackson’s comments and found that they were not relevant to the employees position at the Town Hall. The complaints against the employee were more to do with the employee contacting the police for assistance. 




8.0 Old Business  

8.1 The Selectmen and the Advisory Committee met today and are ready to move forward with the bond hearing on Saturday and the article will be included in the warrant. 

8.2 Dagesse printed off a copy of the final draft warrant and detailed budget. 

9.0 New Business 
9.1  Eaton motioned to approve the application of Lola Allen to use the lodge. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.2 Eaton motioned to appoint Dagesse as an alternate to the Park and Recreation Commission. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

10.0    DISBURSEMENTS APPROVED

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll of $7,410.49 and vendor checks in the amount of $12,370.07 for February 8, 2013. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eaton motioned to adjourn at 8:05PM. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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